## Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes Record of Proceedings February 8, 2018

Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 7:00 pm Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Police Chief Duensing discussed police department raises. He requested that for 2018, the holidays off include all ten (10) of the Federal Holiday schedule in lieu of a raise for the police department.

For 2019, the raise he requested would be 1.50 COLA plus .50 cents.

The addition of Presidents Day, Labor Day, Columbus Day, and Veterans Day would also be available to all employees of the Village.

Matt Dukalis from Private Security was in attendance to discuss the use of fiber optics that are already in place at the Future Village Hall. He stated that it would be more cost effective to use the fiber optics as opposed to telephone lines. The cost would be \$32 a month for monitoring. He would also have to install a URL communicator with a cost of \$342 for parts only; no charge for labor. Quotes will be presented at a later date.

There being no further business, Kincannon adjourned at 7:35 PM.

Signed:
Gary Kincannon, Council President
Attested by:
Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
Date: